
 

Woodland Campground First Responders 
UPDATE 

Meetings 

The First Responders have had four Zoom meetings in the off season, and we have gotten a lot done. We have 

been sanctioned by the Board of Directors with signed contracts, By-laws, and a Code of Conduct. And will sign 

Non -Disclosure agreements as soon as they are completed by the Board. 

− Elected Officers Owen Burgin - Chief,  Lauree Lenz – Assistant Chief, Greg Turnik – Treasurer, and Joni 

Kelso as Secretary. 

− Raised $800.00 in operating funds for supplies. 

− Mutual aide agreements with local volunteer fire departments. 

− Set up communication network with Harrison County. 

− Created “RED BOOKS” for members to fill out their medical information in case of an emergency. 

PLANNED EVENTS 

Free Blood Pressure checks at the Club House. Recurring Monthly TBA 

Members CPR course. TBA 

Ice Cream Social Meet and Greet. TBA 

We highly recommend that EVERYONE request and fill out the RED BOOK information packet! We will be 

providing a link to sign up for a RED BOOK and then we will deliver it to you at your camper. This folder will 

contain all of your vital medical information that would be needed in case of an emergency. Things like Name, 

Ph number, Emergency contacts, Medications, Allergies, Medical history, Pre-existing conditions, Dr. Name and 

contact information, Hospital of Choice. The link will be posted on the Campgrounds web page as soon as we get 

it uploaded, stay tune for further information on it. 

We will be accepting Donations once the campground opens, which are tax deductible thanks to everyone who 

has donated so far! We wish everyone a safe and stress-free summer. Remember to treat everyone with respect 

and kindness. 


